JOHN W. DALTON

18101 Van Arsdale Road

JUNE 23 2019 Potter Valley, CA 95469

County of Mendocino Mendocino County
Department of Planning and Building Services

850 North Bush Street
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Dear Brent Schultz, Director of Planning & Building Services

In Reference to your letter of notice, of the forthcoming meeting in regards to, Use Permit for the
construction and operation of a wireless communications facility to be located at Heartstone Bible
Conference.

I have been a residence at the location mentioned in my heading of this letter for over 46 years, Originally
the only phone communication available at the time of my arrival was an eight party phone line. Imagine
how delighted 1 was to finally procure a single party line after ATT (then Pacific Bell) installed fiber optic
cal lines to provide a sufficient phone system to eliminate the congestion of an 8 party line.

Since those historical times many advancements in technology has occurred such as wireless phone
communication’s availability for those able to receive a signal. Living in an area where such service has
been unavailable, I cannot express enough how enthused I have been to learn of a pending installation for a
wireless tower, permitting me and other in my local to have the same capabilities as those in the urban
areas.

As is so often the case there are those who oppose any attempts that enhance improvements of establishing
a better method of communication.

Therefore 1 am in strong support for the proposed construction of the ATT wireless cell tower in the
Heartstone Bible Conference property area. I personally feel that this wireless system will provide much
over due and needed personal benefit to the citizens in my location. It is a shame that these individuals have
been unable to utilize a wireless facility and are forced to drive to the intersection at the top of Eel River
road in order to receive a wireless signal.

I thank you for your time and consideration in making your decision.

Sincerely,
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John W. Dalton



